
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Ref: SSA/015/21/EML 
  
Date: 2 February 2020 
  
To: All SSA Members 
  
NOTICE FOR STRICT ADHERENCE FOR CREW CHANGE PROTOCOLS FOR SAFE CREW 
CHANGE IN SINGAPORE 
  
In the recent COVID-19 positive cases in Singapore that were traced to frontline maritime personnel, 
the Maritime & Port Authority of Singapore (MPA) has further enhanced the safety measures for crew 
changes in Singapore and have published Port Marine Circular (PMC) 5 of 2021. MPA would also 
like to take this opportunity to share some cases of non-compliance to the crew change requirements 
in Singapore.   
  
There was a case of an on-signer who has recovered from COVID-19 and arrived in Singapore within 
21 days from the day he was initially tested positive. During the crew change application phase, 
neither the shipping company nor local agency informed MPA that the on-signer was a recovered 
personnel despite the guidelines mentioned in both the PMC and online application platform to submit 
documentary proof of the earliest diagnosis of COVID-19 should there be any sign-on application 
made for recovered crew.   
  
MPA wish to highlight that the requirements for recovered crew in their PMC are in line with the 
guidelines from Ministry of Health Singapore whereby COVID-19 patients may still be infectious 
within 21 days from the date of initial infection. 
  
There have also been cases of shipping companies and agencies submitting COVID-19 PCR test 
reports with positive results and requesting for MPA’s final no objection for crew who were tested 
positive to sign-on in Singapore. In some cases, the shipping companies and local agencies were 
unaware that the crew were tested positive until highlighted by MPA. MPA urge shipowners, shipping 
companies and agencies to be vigilant, be responsible and ensure that all required documents are 
checked thoroughly prior submission to MPA. 
  
Investigation into all cases of non-compliance will be carried out and appropriate actions will be taken 
against anyone found to have breached the law while the shipowners, shipping companies and 
agencies were suspended from carrying out crew changes in Singapore until MPA could ascertain 
their compliance to the crew change requirements and conditions.  
  
MPA would like to remind shipowners, shipping companies and agencies to be up to date with the 
latest crew change requirements in our PMC and crew change procedures and play their part to keep 
the Covid-19 situation under control in Singapore.   
  
  
Thank you.  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mpa.gov.sg%2Fweb%2Fportal%2Fhome%2Fport-of-singapore%2Fcirculars-and-notices%2Fport-marine-circulars%2Fdetail%2Fae113422-c5a0-4743-b3de-dcca4960745f&data=04%7C01%7Cmarinfo%40bimco.org%7C10286e1d866541ec8b6308d8c816aaa0%7Ce680095010044fb783faa645e03a1f17%7C0%7C0%7C637479346999978801%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8vriI17cz2RQhU1KaxkDXGEymfzMQbI8itVrCLOw%2BQs%3D&reserved=0


  
Best Regards. 
Wong ShuYi 
Executive Officer 
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